
Coronial matters 

Over the last 5 years, the National Disability Insurance Agency (Agency) has:  

• directly assisted in 4 Coronial Inquests where the Agency was an interested 

party and sought leave to appear in the inquest proceedings. These inquests 

related to former National Disability Insurance Scheme participants in New 

South Wales and Victoria.  

• responded to approximately 606 requests for information made on behalf of 

coroners, requesting information to assist coronial investigations.  

The above includes requests for information from the Coroners Court of Victoria to 

assist the coroner to determine if a death occurred ‘in custody or care’ within the 

meaning of the Coroners Act 2008 (Victoria) and therefore a mandatory inquest must 

occur. 

 


